
September 2025 

 September is here and fall is right 
around the corner.  In fact, autumn begins on 
September 22. 
 We’re coming upon my favorite 
months of the year.  Growing up, many 
things happened on our farm in those months, 
including harvesting our tobacco crop,  
making sorghum, and picking or harvesting 
our corn and soybeans.  It was always a great 
time of year on our farm during those 
months.  It certainly brings back some good 
memories for me. 
 As always, feel free to call or email me 
if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryce Roberts, 
Spencer County Extension Agent for  
Agriculture and Natural Resources  

More Information 
 As always, if you need 
more information, feel free to 
call me at 477-2217.   
You can also email me at  
broberts@uky.edu or you can visit my  
website to view archived newsletters and 
news articles.  The web address is: 
www.spencerextension.com 

Farmers Market Now Open 
 The Taylorsville/Spencer County  
Farmers Market is now open beginning at 8 a.m. 
until noon or so on Saturdays.  Some of the vendors 
may stay past noon if there is a crowd.  The market 
will be open every Saturday (rain or shine) until  
October 25.  It is located at 751 Taylorsville Road 
next to Fresh Take Market.    
 There are several vendors selling a wide  
variety of products, including meats, cheeses, jams, 
jellies, honey, breads, goat milk soaps and lotions, 
candles, and other produce.  Make sure you support 
our local producers...they are the ones that are 
growing what you’re buying. 
 If you are interested in becoming a  
vendor (small producers are welcome), please  
contact me or stop by our office for an  
application.  For more information on the  
market, feel free to contact Sandi Deutsch at  
502-252-1400. 
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Soil Sample Now 
 This is a reminder that once your crops or 
gardens are finished for this year, it is a great 
time to sample your fields, gardens, or lawns to 
see what type and how much fertilizer you need 
to make the soil as productive as possible.   
 For each sample you want to submit, we 
need at least one pint (sandwich bag) of dry soil 
4-8 inches below the soil surface.  Please put 
your name and sample ID (north lawn, hayfield 
2, etc.) on each bag.  During this time of the 
year, the lab is not as busy as it is in the spring, 
so we can get your results back to you usually a 
few days sooner than other times during the 
year. 
 This is a free service provided by the 
Spencer Co. Conservation District.  Thanks to 
them for sponsoring the soil sampling  
program. 
 Our office is open normal business hours 
(8 am until 4:30 pm), but you have the option to 
drop off your samples anytime you like.   
 As you pull into our parking lot, please 
go to the right to the back of our building.  You 
will then see our pavilion and on the pavilion, 
you will see a black tub with a yellow top to the 
right of the double doors.  Inside the tub, you 
will find some paperwork that you will need to 
fill out so that we can properly test your soil.  
Place the paperwork and samples back into the 
tub.  I’ll review the results and mail or email 
them to you in 2-3 weeks. 
 
 

EQIP Applications Due by Sept. 26  
 The USDA-Natural Resources  
Conservation Service (NRCS) in Kentucky is en-
couraging landowners, farmers, and  
producers to visit their local NRCS office now for 
information on conservation technical  
assistance and available funding opportunities. 
 Applications for NRCS programs are ac-
cepted year-round, but funding selections are 
made periodically. For the Environmental Quality 
Incentives Program (EQIP),  
applications received by September 26, 2025, will 
be evaluated and considered for funding. 
 EQIP provides financial and technical as-
sistance to farmers, ranchers, and  
non-industrial private forestland owners to  
address resource concerns such as soil health, wa-
ter quality, air quality, and wildlife habitat.  Eligi-
ble land includes cropland,  
pasture, private forestland, and other agricultural 
lands. Through voluntary contracts,  
participants work with NRCS to implement con-
servation practices that improve  
sustainability and productivity. 
 In Fiscal Year 2025, Kentucky NRCS in-
vested more than $25 million in EQIP  
financial assistance to help producers improve and 
protect natural resources on private working lands. 
 For more information on EQIP and other 
NRCS programs, visit www.ky.nrcs.usda.gov or 
contact Suzanne Harris at 502-348-3363 or email 
her at teresa.harris@usda.gov 

https://www.nrcs.usda.gov/state-offices/kentucky
mailto:teresa.harris@usda.gov
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